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Geagte ouer 

 
Baie dankie vir die positiewe terugvoer wat ons ontvang het op die vraelys wat spesifiek gefokus het op die 

voorsiening van skoolwerk aan u kind/ers. 

 

Graag gee ek soos volg terugvoer: 

 

1. Persentasie terugvoer ontvang: 

 96,8% van ons leerders se ouers het per graad terugvoer gegee. 
 

2. Voortgaan met huiswerk/nie: 

 98,5% van die ouers wil hê dat ons moet voortgaan om werk te stuur. 
 

3. Tevrede met die hoeveelheid huiswerk/nie: 

 82,3% van die ouers is tevrede met die hoeveelheid werk wat gegee word. 

 5,7% van die ouers voel die werk is te min. 

 12% van die ouers voel die werk is te veel. 
 

4. Behoefte om boeke by die skool te gaan haal: 

 56,8% van die ouers wil graag hulle kinders se boeke by die skool kom haal. 
- Daar sal ‘n rooster versprei word vir die afhaal van boeke sodra ons SBS terug is by die skool. 
 

5. Behoefte om ‘n breek te kry t.o.v. die gee van huiswerk. 

 25,6% van die ouers wil graag ‘n 1 dag breek hê. 

 26,9% van die ouers wil graag ‘n 3 dag breek hê. 

 47,5% van die ouers wil graag ‘n week lank geen huiswerk ontvang nie. 
 

5.1 Die SBS het die behoefte van ouers bespreek en het as volg besluit: 
- Daar sal vanaf volgende week, 18 Mei 2020 slegs werk vir 4 dae gestuur word. 
- Daar sal voortaan nie werk wees op Woensdae nie. Dit begin vanaf 18 Mei 2020. 
- Soos grade terugkeer, sal daar vir die week voor hulle terugkeer geen huiswerk gestuur word nie 

m.a.w. sou graad 7 terugkeer op 1 Junie 2020, sal daar geen werk wees vir die week van 25 Mei 2020 
nie ens. 

- Werk vir die volgende week sal die vorige Vrydag teen 20:00 gelaai wees op Google Classroom. Dit sal 
hopelik ouers wat terugkeer werk toe help t.o.v. beplanning van dit wat gedoen moet word. 

- LO- en sportvaardighede is nie verpligtend nie, maar word aangemoedig. 
 

Baie dankie vir al die positiewe boodskappe wat ons onderwysers ontvang het op die platform asook vir 

die van u wat van tyd tot tyd persoonlike boodskappe vir ons onderwysers stuur. Dit bewys net weer die 

omgee-harte van ons Courtrai ouers. Ons bespreek ook tans voorstelle van u kant af en sal voortdurend 

probeer aanpas indien nodig/moontlik. Ek wil weer van die geleentheid gebruik maak om my waardering 

uit te spreek teenoor elke onderwyser asook spesifiek Juf. Aletta (GSF) en Mnr. Pierre (ISF)vir die groot 

rol wat hulle speel. 

 

 



 

Daar bestaan tans baie vrae oor die heropen van skole. Ons het nie finale antwoorde hieroor nie. Ek heg 

‘n vraag hieroor, soos gestel aan die SG (Mnr. Schreuder) deur die P.P.F. (Provincial Principals’ Forum) aan 

vir u aandag. Soos u hieruit sal sien, is die besluit oor die heropen van die skool nie in ons hande nie.  

 

“SG continued answering 

○ Are all schools going to open at the same time or is the school area and its proximity to 

Hot-Spots of COVID-19 going to be taken into account? 

 

Three things MUST be in place before schools can open: SG must agree that school has all the 

procedures in place to safely allow learners back to school, the DBE has to give assurance 

that safety-requirements are in place and that all materials have been supplied, The 

National Command Council must approve the decision and that will be based on the situation 

the country is in at that time. The NCC will not allow schools to open unless DBE can 

provide assurance that schools are ready.” 

 
Op sosiale media word daar ook deur verskeie mense uitsprake/voorstelle oor skoolfonds gemaak. Baie van die 

voorstelle en uitsprake is oningeligte stellings. Daar is onder andere voorstelle dat skole moet aansoek doen vir 

ekstra geld vanaf die WKOD, dat daar geld beskikbaar is uit die rampfonds, daarom hoef ouers nie skoolfonds te 

betaal nie ens. 

 

○Do schools qualify for any additional funding from the Disaster Management Fund? 

 

No additional funding received. WCED will face challenges as well and has moved to protect 

Staff budgets and N&S. No specific funding has been made available to schools. 

 

○ Due to the financial losses, do schools qualify for any additional funding from the 

Disaster Management Fund? 

 

No, no additional funding received. 

 

○ Mr Velensky asked if there had been an analysis done on schools SGB-posts and the 

possibility of schools losing SGB-posts. How would WCED deal with schools that lose some of 

these posts? 

 

WCED does not have enough money to assist with SGB-posts at all. It is already struggling to 

keep current post-establishment. No survey have been done.  

 
Uit bogenoemde is dit dus duidelik dat daar nie addisionele fondse beskikbaar sal wees vanaf die WKOD nie en dat 

skole wat nie verder hulle SBL-poste kan betaal nie, ernstig hierdeur geraak sal word. U bydrae t.o.v. skoolfonds 

sal dus verseker dat ons skool, soos tans, sal kan voortgaan sodra die situasie na “normaal” terugkeer.  

 

Die skool se SBL het alreeds alle projekte wat ons sou aanpak bv. die bou van die nuwe snoepie, opgradeer van die 

dogtersbadkamers, opgradeer van speelplekke ens. opgeskort en is tans besig om te kyk na her-prioritisering asook 

her-allokering van die bestaande begroting om seker te maak dat ons finansies oordeelkundig bestuur word. Ek het 

werklik groot waardering vir die werk wat die finansiële komitee doen onder moeilike omstandighede.  

 

Ek wil ook my opregte dank uitspreek teenoor die ouers wat voortgaan met die betaal van skoolfonds. 

 

My wens is dat elkeen van u veilig sal wees, dat u geseën sal word en dat u vrede sal vind in moeilike 

omstandighede. 

 

Jan Brand 

Skoolhoof 

 



 

 

Dear Parents 

 

Thank you for your positive response to our questionnaire. The main purpose of the questionnaire was to 

determine whether parents are happy with the way in which we deliver schoolwork to your child/ren. 

 

I would like to give feedback to you as follow: 

 
1. Percentage of parents that responded: 

 96,8% of our parents responded to our questionnaire 
 
2. Whether we must continue giving homework/not: 

 98,5% of our parents would like us to continue giving homework. 
 

3. Determine whether parents are happy with the amount of work given: 

 82,3% of the parents are happy with the amount given. 

 5,7% of the parents feel that we need to give more work. 

 12% of the parents feel that we need to give less work. 
 

4. Need to collect books at school: 

 56,8% of the parents would like to collect workbooks at school. 
- We would communicate a roster for collection on a later date. 
 

5. Need for a break in schoolwork: 

 25,6% of the parents would like a 1 day break. 

 26,9% of the parents would like a 3 day break. 

 47,5% of the parents would like a 1 week break. 
 

5.1 The SMT has discussed the results of the questionnaire and has decided as follow: 
- From 18 May 2020, teachers wil only send work for 4 days. 
- This means that no work will be given on Wednesdays, starting from 18 May 2020. 
- As grades are phased in, we will give a 1 week break from schoolwork in the week before they come 

back to school. To explain: if the grade 7 learners come back to school on 1 June 2020, they will not 
receive any work for the week starting on 25 May 2020. The same will apply to other grades. 

- Work for the following week will be posted on Google Classroom the previous Friday. This will 
hopefully help parents, who are working, to plan for the following week.  

- PT as well as skills for the different sport codes are not compulsory, but we would like to encourage 
our learners to do it. 
 

I would like to thank every parent, who used this opportunity to sent positive remarks to our teachers. I 

would also like to thank those of you that are sending personal messages of encouragement to them. This 

once again shows how much we as a Courtrai-family care about each other. Currently we are busy 

discussing your suggestions to see whether we can improve. Once again, I would like to make use of this 

opportunity to thank all our teachers as well as Miss Aletta (FP) and Mr. Pierre (ISP) for the role they 

play in this difficult time of delivering the curriculum to our learners. 

 

Currently lots of questions are being asked regarding the re-opening of schools. We do not know the final 

answer. I would like to attach a question on this, as asked to the SG (Mr. Schreuder) by the P.P.F. 

(Provincial Principals’ Forum) for your attention. As you will see, the decision is not in our hands. 

  

 

 

 

 



“SG continued answering 

 

○ Are all schools going to open at the same time or is the school area and its proximity to 

Hot-Spots of COVID-19 going to be taken into account? 

Three things MUST be in place before schools can open: SG must agree that school has all the 

procedures in place to safely allow learners back to school, the DBE has to give assurance 

that safety-requirements are in place and that all materials have been supplied, The 

National Command Council must approve the decision and that will be based on the situation 

the country is in at that time. The NCC will not allow schools to open unless DBE can 

provide assurance that schools are ready.” 

 
We also see a lot of people making suggestions regarding school fees on social media. Most of these statements are 

false and uninformed. Attached are the questions and answers that was given to the PPF 

  

○Do schools qualify for any additional funding from the Disaster Management fund? 

 

No additional funding received. WCED will face challenges as well and has moved to protect 

Staff budgets and N&S. No specific funding has been made available to schools. 

 

○ Due to the financial losses, do schools qualify for any additional funding from the 

Disaster Management Fund? 

 

No, no additional funding received. 

 

○ Mr. Velensky asked if there had been an analysis done on schools SGB-posts and the 

possibility of schools losing SGB-posts. How would WCED deal with schools that lose some of 

these posts? 

 

WCED does not have enough money to assist with SGB-posts at all. It is already struggling to 

keep current post-establishment. No survey has been done.  

 
It is clear that there is no additional funds available to schools. This means that schools who can no longer afford to 

pay their SGB-staff, would be in a crisis when schools reopen. By paying your school fees, where possible, you 

will ensure that we can continue without any disruptions once we return to “normal”. The SGB already stopped all 

projects, like the new tuck shop, upgrading of the girl’s bathrooms, upgrading of the playgrounds etc. that  were 

budgeted for. The finance committee is also busy re-assessing the budget to ensure that it is managed in a proper 

and responsible way. I would like to thank these members for walking the “extra mile” in a very difficult time. Also 

a big thank you to all parents who continue paying their school fees.  

 

I pray that all of you will be safe, that you will be blessed and that you will experience peace in this difficult time. 

. 

 

Jan Brand 

Principal 

 


